
 

Carfield Newsletter October 2021 
We have had a wonderful first half term back in school. We have a new curriculum, new afterschool 

club and lots of sporting events and clubs underway. Our information evenings were quite successful 

with lots of positive feedback from parents. Thank you to all those that have attended; for those that 

missed out, don't worry parents' evening are being held on Tuesday 19th October and Thursday 21st 

October. The EYFS phonics drop ins have also been fantastic; thank you to everyone that managed to 
come.  

Please could we remind parents about permission for walking home. Children cannot walk home on 

their own, unless we have your permission. A letter has been recently sent out asking for permission, 

please ensure that you have returned yours by Monday 11th October.   In addition,  there are no 

adults on the yards in the morning till 8.30am, so you could please stay with your child until a 

member of staff is present.  



Communication flow chart 

 

We have recently sent the communication flow chart, please could we ask al l parents to follow this 

so that concerns/ queries are  dealt with quickly and efficiently by the right people. The class teacher 

should be the first point of contact for any queries as they know your child best. If you feel the 

concern has not been dealt with, then the Assistant Headteachers will be the next point of call., 

before Ms Mohammed the Head of School.  We are lucky to work in a very supportive community 

that has a wealth of expertise and knowledge, that continuously come out to support us.  Howe ver, 

over the last few weeks we have had parents shout, swear and be abusive towards our staff.  Can I 
please remind you that we will not tolerate any abuse, aggression or violence towards our staff.   



Birthday Treats 

 

On occasions parents have asked school staff to share a cake/buns/ sweets with the whole class as a 

celebration of their child’s birthday. I would like to clarify the school’s policy in regard to parents 

providing birthday treats for distribution to their child’s classmates. The school acknowledges that 

birthdays are special days for children and these are often marked in school by singing ‘Happy 

Birthday’ etc. However, whilst we do not want to ban birthday treats, we do recognise that there is 

an increasing number of children who have allergies.  For this reason, the school respectfully 

requests that parents refrain from sending in anything that is baked at home. Any treats provided 

must be bought, so that the teacher can check for allergies. Any treats given, will be shared at the 

end of the day and cannot be eaten in school. If your child does have an allergy, please liaise with 

the class teacher and discuss what they can and can't have and we will ensure all children are 

included in the celebrations. This policy may change as we will be working towards our healthy 

schools award and we will look at alternative ways of celebrating birthdays.  



Road Closure  

 

Thank you to all the volunteers that turn up everyday come rain or shine to marshal the road closure. 

The feedback from parents, the community and local residents has been very positive. Here is a link 
to the doodle form if you would like to join the fantastic pool of volunteers that we already have.  



https://doodle.com/poll/xhp59cef77vzvku4?utm_source=poll&utm_medium=link  

SEND Surgeries 

 

https://doodle.com/poll/xhp59cef77vzvku4?utm_source=poll&utm_medium=link


Mrs Arthur has recently sent you a letter introducing herself and the way forward for SEND. She will 

be introducing SEND surgeries. These will be an opportunity for you to either meet Mrs Arthur or 

discuss any concerns that you may have. The Surgeries will start  Friday 5th November and will be 

held every fortnight. If you would like to book a session with Mrs Arthur, then please email the 
school office enquiries@carfield.sheffield.sch.uk or ring on 0114 255 7534.  

Uniform  

 

We have an ever increasing load of uniform that finds its way to lost property each day. We will be 

laying out the uniform that is left behind during the final week of half term in the middle yard.  

Uniform that is not collected then, will be donated to charity. Can we please ask that you label your 
child's uniform/P.E kits/Coats with their name as this make it easier to sort if found around school.  

mailto:enquiries@carfield.sheffield.sch.uk


New Parents Open Morning 

 

We will be holding a Saturday morning open morning for any new parents that are wishing to join 

Carfield in September 2022. The open morning will be Saturday 6th November from 10.00am-

12.00pm. If you know of any families that are undecided yet or are looking for a Reception/Nursery 

place for the 2022, then please ask them to email @enquiries@carfield.sheffield.sch.uk or to ring: 

0114 2557534 to book or register their interest.  



Dates for your Diary  

 

Y3 local history walk 

• Y3C Monday 11th October 

• Y3K Wednesday 13th October 

• Y3L  Thursday 14th October 

Y5 Vikings Workshop 

• Y5P and Y5C Wednesday 13th October 

• Y5G Thursday 14th October 

Y1-Y6 Parents' Evening:  

• Tuesday 19th October  

• Thursday 21st October 

Y5/6 Halloween Disco 

• Wednesday 20th October 

Last day of term 

• Friday 22nd October 



Please note that Monday 1st November is an INSET, therefore school will be closed to all children.  


